Cherry Lane Farm Cherry Lane Millington, 21651

August 17, 2021

Kent County CRU

Dear Task Force Members,

Our family has been fortunate to own farmland in Kent County for over 150 years.

I have been following the possible changes to the zoning rules. I have tried to listen online, but you cannot hear the discussion of all parties and there is an echo on those you can hear.

The current strong farm zoning should be maintained. Do not change or reset the development densities in the ag districts. This will allow small developments in areas that will interfere with our farm practices.

I was happy when the wind turbines were stopped because they were going to be directly next to my farm. Data centers are not a farm use either and should not be allowed. They use water that should be available to only real farm uses.

Please do not allow manure sheds to be closer than 600 feet from my property lines.

I hope I can better hear the discussions on Wednesday.

Many Thanks,

frome Apellow
Mrs. J. Shellman

DEPARTMENT OF
PLANNING, HOUSING & ZONING
RECEIVED 3321